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Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We hope this newsletter finds you well and you enjoy looking at the 
different learning activities that have taken place this term. 

Palmer is filled with anticipation for the exciting events and activities 
we have planned for the Summer term.  

Here are a few of the upcoming experiences in the Summer Term. 

Our Year 3s going horse riding, while Year 5 will have the unique oppor-
tunity to spend a night under the stars. Year 6 will venture to London 
for an unforgettable theatrical experience, watching the performance 
of Wicked. Meanwhile, Year 2 will explore the wonders of Beale Park, 
and Year R will explore the underwater world at the Southsea Aquari-
um. 

But the excitement doesn't end there! Stay tuned for "Palmer's Got Tal-
ent," a thrilling competition set to take place in the second half of the 
Summer Term. After Easter, we'll provide more details on how your chil-
dren can participate and showcase their talents.  

We're looking forward to sharing these wonderful experiences with our 
children at Palmer and witnessing their 
growth, creativity, and joy throughout the 
term. 

Kind regards, 

 
Miss A Higginbotham 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

This term in Nursery has been incredible! 

 

In Topic, we have been doing ‘Growing and Changing’. We have been thinking 

about how we grow and change in our lives, the life cycle of chickens, and the 

life cycle of butterflies! We have also been thinking about how the environ-

ment around us changes! We have done some amazing drawings of the animals 

and have created some amazing drawings linking to our learning of life cycles! 

 

To link to our Topic, we hatched chicks! We saw the chicks in their eggs, 

watched them hatch, watched them grow, and then set them, off to their new 

homes on some farms! We all suggested names for the chicks, and their names 

were Ken, Fred, Feathers, Barbie, Daisy, Chef, Beanstalk, Bondi, Belle and Dave! 

We all loved them lots and they were such a great way to see the life cycle of a 

chick come to life! 

 

Everybody got the opportunity to hold the chick, and we loved it! The chicks 

were very friendly and enjoyed spending time out of their brooder and sat on 

our laps. 

We also have hatched some butterflies! We got them as tiny caterpillars and 

watched them grow, go into their chrysalis’ and watched them become beauti-

ful butterflies! We fed them lots of delicious fruit and released them into our 

garden! 

 

We have also learnt so much in Maths and are enjoying looking at patterns, 

shapes and numbers! 
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Nursery 



 

 

Also, we have learnt about healthy and unhealthy foods, and why it is im-

portant for us to have a good, balanced diet. 

The improving weather has also allowed us to spend a lot more time outside, 

playing games, drawing with chalk, and reading books! This has also been won-

derful for our outdoor learning and letting us go on Spring hunts! 

Next term, our new Topic is Up, Up and Away! We are all so excited to learn 

about things that fly and to spend lots of time outside learning! 

 

We hope that everyone has a wonderful Easter break!   
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At the beginning of the term the children came in to find that a beanstalk had 
grown from the ceiling of our classroom. There was a letter from the Fairytale Po-
lice saying that one of the characters had escaped and they needed us to write a 
letter back to let them know who we thought it was. The children decided that it 
must have been the Giant from Jack and the Beanstalk.  We spent some time 
learning the story of Jack and the beanstalk and then started to learn about 
plants, the names of the parts, how to plant them and the Lifecyle of a plant.  

 

 

Reception 



 

As part of our 10 Good Deeds challenge the children delivered some of the car-
rot seeds that we had planted to some of the staff in school, the children wrote 
instructions to help the children in Nursery to plant seeds, the did some weed-
ing of the communal areas in school and did some litter picking around the 
grounds.  
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 This term Year 1 have been learning all about plants. In English we were writing 

instructions on ‘How to grow a plant’. The children were then able to use these 

instructions to help them grow their own cress in Science! We watered and ob-

served the plants each day as they grew.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also started our design and technology unit on bridges this term. The children 

learnt about different types of bridges and thought about the properties a bridge 

would need to have. The children needed to make their bridges strong enough to 

hold some toy animals! 

 

Year 1 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 were very lucky to get to have a chat with someone we have been learn-
ing all about in History. The children got to chat to Florence Nightingale as she 
told us all about her life and being a nurse. They even got to ask her some of 
the questions they had prepared. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Maths, we have been learning about length and height as well as place value 
with numbers up to 50 this term! The children enjoyed a scavenger hunt 
around the school field finding a certain number of objects. We also used 
teamwork to order numbers to 50! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope you have a lovely Easter break! 
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In English this half term, we have been learning about fairytales and Haiku po-
ems! Children have enjoyed using their imagination to create their own pieces of 
writing and used the correct number of syllables in their own Haiku poems.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In maths, we have been focusing on length and height, volume and capacity and 
temperature. During our temperature topic, the children used real thermometers 
to measure the temperature in different cups of water. Practical methods were 
also used to measure the volume and capacity of different containers and jugs. 

 

 

Year 2 



 

 

In science year 2 have been focusing on the topic Plants. The children took part 
in an experiment where they planted sunflowers seeds and tried to grow them 
in different conditions. We were very surprised by the outcome of the experi-
ment, and this led to some fantastic class discussions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In History our topic this half term was 'Explorers'. Children learnt about the 
amazing achievements of Neil Armstrong and other famous explorers. Everyone 
was very interested in learning more about Space and the different planets once 
this topic was completed. 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 
 
 
 We have had a fantastic term. 

We are really starting to take pride in our learning and doesn’t it show!   

 

 

 

 

We continued learning about plants in science, 

 and even dissected a flower to learn more about the parts and how they grow.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been learning about all things prehistoric in our history lessons and  

particularly enjoyed learning about  the Beaker people and  recreating 

pots with clay. 

Speaking  of designing, we are well on our way to building our own photo  

frames in DF and have been working on  getting our prototypes ready 

 

Year 3 
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English 

Year 4 have been learning about poetry; specifically, haikus and narrative poet-
ry. All the children were given the challenge to write a chocolate themed narra-
tive poem, and some even performed their poems to the class. When perform-
ing, the children made sure to use expression, both in their voice and face, and 
body language to bring the story to life. 

 

 

Science  

Animals including humans has been our area of study this half term and the 
children have loved learning about different types of animals (herbivores, car-
nivores and omnivores), food chains, the digestive system and human teeth. 
When learning about tooth decay, we carried out an experiment to see what 
effect coke, milk and water would have on eggshells (acting as teeth). We dis-
covered that water was the best liquid and in turn would keep our teeth nice 
and healthy.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 
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This half term, Year 5 have been learning all about non-chronological reports. We 
have linked them to our Science topic, Space. Throughout the unit, we learnt a lot 
about Mars and then created our own planets! As part of the unit, we focused on 
relative clauses and parenthesis. Some grammatical features which we are all 
getting lots better at using. Here are some examples of the planets we created. 

 

 

 

 

In reading, we have recently started a new book called ‘Wonder’ by R.J Palacio. As 
a way of further improving our reading, we have been recapping the importance 
of highlighting key words and question words within a question. We have also 
been practising our skimming and scanning in order to improve our comprehen-
sion by playing ‘fastest finger first’. Moving forwards, we are going to be focusing 
more on predicting, inferring and summarising. Are these skills you help the chil-
dren develop at home when reading with them?  

 

 

 

 

In Science, we have been learning all about Space. We have absolutely loved 

learning about this topic and have had many opportunities to make and create 

models to represent the interesting facts we have been learning. The first picture 

is a model demonstrating how the Earth, Moon and Sun move in relation to each 

other. This has helped us memorise facts about our solar system.  

 

Year 5 
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During our most recent Science lesson, we learnt about the phases of the moon. 

This is a complex concept to understand so what better way to help us than using 

cookies! In partners, we used Oreos to recreate a model demonstrating the phases 

of the moon from full moon all the way through to the new moon. We found this 

really interesting and learnt a lot. We even got to eat the cookies at the end of the 

lesson!  

 

 

 

In music this half term, we have been learning all about improvisation and how to 
read notes on a stave. Alongside these skills, we have been practising our ability to 
vary dynamics when playing an instrument and staying in time by listening closely 
to the tempo of a piece of music.  
 

 

 

 

 

A few weeks ago, we were lucky enough to have the fire brigade visit us. It was so 

exciting! We started our session off with a brief talk led by the firemen who ex-

plained what their jobs entail and different experiences they have had whilst in 

the job. We were very keen to ask lots of questions. So many, that the firemen 

were blown away by our curiosity and said that they would have to return another 

time. During this session, a few  of us got to try on the uniform they get to wear. 

Once the classroom session had finished, we got to go and see the fire engine! We 

all got to sit inside whilst the firemen told us all about the equipment they use 

when doing their jobs. It was a great experience  

 



 
 

 

 

 

What an exciting half term it has been in Year 6! We have continued to work hard to consoli-

date our understanding of skills learnt throughout our time at The Palmer Academy which 

has resulted in improved assessment results across the year group. We have continued to 

enjoy a rich and broad curriculum, learning about the Ancient Maya civilisation in History, 

Evolution in Science and world charities in R.E. to name a few. 

History: 

We continue to add to our display, showcasing what we have learned about Maya civilisa-

tion. We began the unit by writing in role as Spanish conquistadors who had discovered Ma-

ya ruins for the first time. Did you know that the temples aligned with the different star con-

stellations? And the temples, believe it or not, used to be red. We also learned about the 

Maya social structure and how the higher and more complicated the headdress, the more 

powerful the person was. 

The children also studied the Maya gods and what they represented. We are looking for-

ward to ending the topic with food tasting.  

We have also started reading ‘Oh Maya Gods’ by Maz Evans as our class text. I wonder what 

things we can recognise from our History lessons as we go through the book 

Maths: 

In Maths, we have become algebra superstars! Many children were somewhat nervous 

about the topic however, they have blown us away with their resilience and ability to use 

manipulatives to support their understanding. What’s more, they have then been applying 

this new knowledge in other areas of Maths too. We have recently been using algebra when 

finding missing angles. 

 

 

 

Reading: 

We have completed our reading book ‘Holes’ which the children really enjoyed. 

When we finished, we discussed our likes and dislikes along with the connections we could 

make to other books we had read and questions we still had that were left unanswered.  

P A G E  1 6  

Year 6 



English: 

The children’s writing continues to develop as we write in different styles and for different 

purposes. Most recently, we tried our hands at brochure writing: we created brochures for 

our own theme parks. To be successful we had to consider our audience and constantly 

make adaptations to our writing to suit their needs 

 

 

Spring Term Awards: 

Well done to the Spring Term winners! 

Libby-Mae was awarded the Maths trophy for her resilience and progress in Maths. 

Robert was awarded the Humanities trophy for his independent research around our topic 

of the Maya civilisation. 

Tanchhoma was awarded the resilience award for her ability to persevere with challenging 

tasks. 

Harper was awarded the Literacy award for her huge improvement in writing and sharing 

imaginative ideas. 

In other news: 

Some of our House captains and Eco Council representatives took part in a debate 

across our family of schools. They discussed the topic of single use plastics and whether or 

not the use of plastic should be banned. Well done, Lola, Lexi-Grace and Arjun – you spoke 

with such passion and it was clear that you were well researched. 

We enjoyed dressing up for World Book Day and celebrating the books we love to share 

together! 

 

 

The Building Resilience in YoungMinds (BRiYM) team joined Year 6 for an 

enrichment day in which they were able to unleash their inner boxer, show off 

their basketball skills and demonstrate their artistic flair in a series of workshops 

throughout the day. Children also discussed ‘empathy’ and were mature in 

discussing the different points of view that people may have on the same situation. 
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Foil Recycling competition that is available to primary age children.  

We hope, children might be keen to take part and use the endlessly recyclable foil for 
example from the chocolate eggs to make some fantastic creations. We will be grateful 
for adding the information about the competition in your school newsletter, ahead of 
holidays. To enter, we ask to simply email a photo of the entry along with name and 
school to re3info@reading.gov.uk, with the subject line 'Fantastic Foil'. We are happy to 
receive individual entries, or submitted via school. The closing date for entries is 19th 
April, and winners will be announced within two weeks. For full details, including some 
resources to use, please visit the re3 website. 

 
Prizes for winning schools: 

£100 voucher each to  the winning school in Bracknell Forest, Reading and Wokingham 
Borough 

£50 voucher to the runner up in each borough. 

 
Prizes for winning pupils in each borough: 

 

mailto:re3info@reading.gov.uk
https://re3.fccenvironment.co.uk/fantastic-foil-recycling/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 New term                                       starts 15th April 

 

New school lunch menu  starts 15th April  - see new menu 

 

  Thank you we raised £304.66  on Red nose day for Comic Relief 

 

Diary Dates  

 


